

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 16 JANUARY 2007

The Committee met in November and a significant part of the meeting was given over to consideration of budget items relevant to our work. 

The Committee gave strong support to the proposed allocation of funds to assist implementation of the Equality and Diversity Agenda, although some concern was expressed about the adequacy of funding proposed.  In addition capital bids in relation to Community Centre development and the continuing implementation of the Play Area Strategy were also welcomed. 

The remainder of our discussion centred on the shortfalls in income outlined and the proposed increases in charges in a range of service areas. Some questions were raised about the position with Bereavement Services, given the significant under performance in terms of income generation as against projected budget in the current year and the further significant increases in charges proposed over the next two to three years.  The Committee was assured that the position of the charges in relation to the competition provided by other local facilities was kept under close review. 

The Committee also sought some explanation for the proposed increase in charges for hostel accommodation and related services. It was noted that the charges were to be set to ‘more accurately’ reflect costs of providing the service but some members were of the view that the significant rises in charges in one year could lead to hardship.  Details of the arrangements for implementation were given to the Committee, but if the changes are approved we will seek to closely monitor impact in the coming year. 

Members were rather concerned that at the time of consideration of the budget reports further areas for savings were still being investigated. It was noted that there would be no further formal mechanism for the Committee to comment on any new 

proposals that came under our remit and this was disappointing, given the attempts being made by all to ensure improved overview and scrutiny involvement in the budget process. 

At the same meeting the Committee returned to consideration of a number of housing related matters, partly as a follow up to examination of homelessness issues at a recent workshop.  Progress in a number of areas with Phase 2 of the relevant Action Plan was noted and details of plans for a possible foyer scheme in Carlisle and consideration of alternative types of temporary accommodation welcomed. In relation to housing renewal matters some concern was expressed by members in respect of the reduction in City Council support to the Home Improvement Agency and the slow progress with identifying further possible Group Repair schemes. 

Finally, the Committee welcomed an early opportunity to consider the work being undertaken on the Sustainable Community Plan for Carlisle. This is a significant document and members had an opportunity to comment on the outline framework for production of the Plan and noted the importance of linking with other strategies for which the Committee has monitoring responsibility, namely the community safety and housing strategies. 

Members have also participated in a couple of workshop sessions during this cycle of meetings, with members of the Infrastructure Committee on the development of the Economic Strategy and in December at a very helpful session on Access to Sport and the development of the new Sports Strategy. The latter was well informed and underpinned by comprehensive statistical information based on the developing ward profiles. 

Michael Boaden

Chair Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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